
 
 

 

 

 

 

10 August 2021 WES2108.01  

Primula Avenue traffic improvements 

In response to community feedback on the right turn from Primula Avenue onto Millers 
Road we will install ‘traffic detector loops’ on Primula Avenue. These detector loops will 
sense vehicles arriving so that the traffic lights on the Millers Road freeway exit ramp can 
be activated. This will then create a gap and provide extra opportunities in traffic to turn 
right.  

Works will take place between Tuesday 24 August and Friday 27 August and require nightly 

closures of Primula Avenue at Millers Road between 8pm and 5am. Residents may notice some 

vibration and construction noise from activities including cutting the road, machinery and truck 

movements.  

Information about traffic disruptions will be updated on social media and 

bigbuild.vic.gov.au/disruptions.  Signed detours will also be in place. 

What you need to know 

 Impact Dates (subject to change) 
 Traffic changes: 

 

• Nightly closures of Primula Avenue at Millers Road 
intersection. from 8pm to 5am. 

 
A detour will be in place for residents entering Primula 
Avenue via Millers Road / Cypruss Avenue / Conifer 
Avenue. 
 
A detour will be in place for residents exiting Primula Avenue 
via Conifer Avenue / Geelong Road / Millers Road. 
 

Tuesday 24 August until Friday 27 
August, nightly from 8pm to 5am.  
  

 Intermittent construction noise at night 
 
To minimise disruption, noisiest activities will be completed 
earlier in the night where possible. 
 
 

Between 8pm to 5am each night, 
from Tuesday 24 August until 
Friday 27 August. 
 
 

 Increase in construction activity. Tuesday 24 August until Friday 27 
August. 

 Night-time lighting. Tuesday 24 August until Friday 27 
August. 

 

To learn more about the impacts above, please don’t hesitate to give the team a call on 1800 105 

105 or email us on info@wgta.vic.gov.au.   

 

 

 

https://bigbuild.vic.gov.au/disruptions
mailto:info@wgta.vic.gov.au


westgatetunnelproject.vic.gov.au 

info@wgta.vic.gov.au 
1800 105 105 

West Gate Tunnel Project Info Centre 

Corner of Somerville Rd and Whitehall St  

Yarraville VIC 3013 

  Follow us on social media Please contact us if you would like this  
information in an accessible format. 

 
Translation service – For languages  
other than English, please call 13 14 50. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Location of works and detours   

 

Hours of work 

These works will be done at night 8pm to 5am, from Tuesday 24 August to Friday 27 August.  

If the weather is poor, we will need to reschedule the works. Please follow us on Facebook or sign 

up to traffic updates for the latest information.   

Thank you 

Thank you for your feedback and patience during these works, and we do hope that the changes 

we are making, in collaboration with the Department of Transport and Hobsons Bay City Council,  

will help drivers exit out of Primula Avenue.   

As always, for updates or questions about these works, please visit 

westgatetunnelproject.vic.gov.au, email info@wgta.vic.gov.au or call 1800 105 105. 
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